Minutes of Tollcross Community Council meeting 28 June 2023
Present: Richard Allen, Roger Colkett, Liz Summerfield, Tim Puntiss, Iain Black, Andy Devenport, Councillor Jo Mowat, Fiona Allen, Rebecca Fairbairn, Linus West and Christy Clancy from Wright’s Buildings Student Co-op.
Apologies: Paul Beswick

Minutes of last month’s meeting approved. 
Proposed by Tim Puntiss, seconded by Liz Summerfield.

Annual accounts accepted.
Rebecca Fairbairn co-opted onto TXCC. She is willing to stand as secretary.

Police Matters:
No police present and no communication from them.
Cllr Mowat to get in touch and find out what is the problem with no shows.

Tollcross Clock update: 
Nothing new to report. Cllr Mowat will contact Cllr MacFarlane for any further news of this matter.

Councillor’s Report: 
Cllr Mowat reported it has been a busy month on the Council with the Integrated Joint Board, the issue of student housing and its planning and Short Term Lets being the main topics under discussion. 
She clarified that the Short Term Lets appeal decision was not the victory for landlords it has been reported as and only needs some minor adjustments to proceed.

Planning: Little of any significance to report this month.
Licencing: Nothing this month.

Meeting closed at 8.25

There is no meeting in July so the next meeting of TXCC will be on August 30th.
